
From: Craig Caldwell <craigtcaldwell@gmail.com>
To: Hayden GroomsHaydenGrooms@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 2/24/2017 8:23:19 AM
Subject: Re: Lexington County GOP

Hayden,

  I am the current Chairman and contact for Lexington County Republican Party. Our Executive 
Committee typically meets the first Monday of every month at River Bluff High School located at 320 
Corley Mill Road which is right off of I-20 & Highway 378 in Lexington. We meet in their Law & Policy 
Center.

  For our March meeting on 3/6/17 we are having our Reorganization meeting which is done every 
non election year to reorganize the precincts.

  Would love an opportunity for the Lt. Governor to come speak either at the April Meeting or our 
County Convention that will be held in April as I know our folks would love to hear from him. The 
dates are below and if you have any questions or if we can help Lt. Governor Bryant in any way.

April 3, 2017 - Executive Committee Meeting 6:30PM
April 22, 2017 - Lexington County Republican Party County Convention 9:00AM

Thanks,

Craig T. Caldwell
(803) 529-8747

On Thu, Feb 23, 2017 at 12:13 PM, Hayden Grooms <HaydenGrooms@scstatehouse.gov> wrote:

Good morning,

 

My name is Hayden Grooms and I am the director of External Affairs for Lieutenant Governor 
Bryant. The information posted on the SCGOP website seems to be outdated, so I am contacting 
various Republican Party clubs and associations throughout the state to try and update this 
information. I hope to be able to propose a calendar to the Lt. Governor detailing some possible 
events that he could attend to address local issues with local party members.

 

I am wondering who would be a good contact, if not you, to schedule these events and possible 
speaking engagements. Where the meeting is located? Lastly, what is an estimated average 
number of attendees so that, if need be, we can prepare the correct amount of literature?

 

Thank you for your help and your service to the Republican Party.
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Sincerely,

 

 

Hayden Grooms

Director of External Affairs

Office of Lt. Governor

(803) 734-0107

 

tel:(803)%20734-0107

